From:

Sent: 03 July 2019 16:44
To: Planning; Khanum, Jusna

**Subject:** 2019/1359/P

Dear Camden Planning,

I would like to object to the above application.

These fans are inappropriate in a residential area. They are commercial fans which are situated directly opposite and at the bedroom level of the residential homes of Maryon Mews. The constant noise nuisance and vibrations from these fans is totally unacceptable to the residents of this quiet residential mews. When the ambient noise reduces in the evenings the noise becomes even louder.

This constant noise and vibrations are totally unacceptable in a residential area. The residents of Maryon Mews are entitled to the quite enjoyment of our homes.

We are a community that have coexisted with and have not sought to generate problems for businesses that ought to be an integral part of our neighbourhood.

I would urge the committee to reject all aspects of this application and help keep us, the local residents, safe from this noise and vibration pollution.

Regards,